February 6, 2022
To Our Shared Communities,

For the past two years, we have been doing our best to keep up with the changing school
guidance as it relates to the pandemic. Throughout all of the change, our goal to maintain a safe
school environment and keep students in school learning has remained consistent. We are
writing today to update you on the legal guidance we received as a result of the outcomes from
Friday’s court ruling challenging masking, close contact exclusions, and vaccine mandates and
testing for employees. It is important to know that these are temporary steps, as many
changes are anticipated within the next two weeks.

On Friday evening, the ruling on court cases challenging school masking and other COVID-19
protocols put forth by the State of lllinois, lllinois Department of Public Health, and the lllinois
State Board of Education ended with a temporary restraining order on the required mandates for
districts specifically named in the lawsuits. Our districts were not named in these lawsuits,
however, pending current appeals, changes to our current practices could be impacted in the
near future.

Pending decisions include:

e A motion to stay has been filed and will likely be decided in the next 24-48 hours. A
motion to stay would put the ruling on hold and require districts to return to all mitigation
measures in place previously.

e A formal appeal of the restraining order has been filed and will be decided no later than
February 17th. An appeal could overturn the ruling and require all mandates to remain in
place.

As we are not parties to this lawsuit and in consultation with legal counsel, all current
mitigations continue to remain in place until the legal appeal process is complete and more
information is known.

We know that there may be mixed feelings in our communities related to this reality. We ask, in
advance, for your patience, support, and understanding as we await the legal outcomes of the
next two weeks. If a change in mitigations will be considered, each district will communicate
individually how that decision-making process will take place. As mentioned above, these are
temporary steps and we will plan to communicate with you again on or before February 18th,
once the appeal process is complete.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Christine Sefcik, Ed.D. Superintendent Grant Community High School District 124
Scott Schwartz, Ed.D. Superintendent Gavin School District 37

Bob Gold, Superintendent Big Hollow School District 38
Heather Friziellie, Ed.S. Superintendent Fox Lake School District 114



6 de febrero de 2022
A nuestras comunidades compartidas,

Durante los ultimos dos afios, hemos estado haciendo todo lo posible para mantenernos al dia
con la orientacién escolar cambiante en lo que respecta a la pandemia. A lo largo de todo el
cambio, nuestra meta de mantener un ambiente escolar seguro y mantener a los estudiantes
en la escuela aprendiendo se ha mantenido constante. Le escribimos hoy para actualizarlo
sobre la orientacién legal que recibimos como resultado de los resultados del fallo judicial del
viernes que impugné el enmascaramiento, las exclusiones de contacto cercano y los mandatos
de vacunas y pruebas para los empleados. Es importante saber que estos son pasos
temporales, ya que se anticipan muchos cambios en las préximas dos semanas.

El viernes por la noche, el fallo sobre los casos judiciales que cuestionan el uso de mascaras
escolares y otros protocolos de COVID-19 presentados por el Estado de lllinois, el
Departamento de Salud Publica de lllinois y la Junta de Educacion del Estado de lllinois termind
con una orden de restriccion temporal sobre los mandatos requeridos para distritos nombrados
especificamente en las demandas. Nuestros distritos no fueron nombrados en estas demandas;
sin embargo, en espera de las apelaciones actuales, los cambios en nuestras practicas
actuales podrian verse afectados en un futuro proximo.

Las decisiones pendientes incluyen:

Se ha presentado una mocion de suspension y probablemente se decidira en las proximas 24 a
48 horas. Una mocion de suspension suspenderia el fallo y requeriria que los distritos regresen
a todas las medidas de mitigacién vigentes anteriormente.

Se ha presentado una apelacién formal de la orden de restriccion y se decidira a mas tardar el
17 de febrero. Una apelacién podria revocar el fallo y requerir que todos los mandatos
permanezcan vigentes.

Como no somos parte de esta demanda y en consulta con el asesor legal, todas las
mitigaciones actuales continuan vigentes hasta que se complete el proceso de apelacion legal y
se conozca mas informacion.

Sabemos que puede haber sentimientos encontrados en nuestras comunidades en relacion con
esta realidad. Les pedimos, de antemano, su paciencia, apoyo y comprension mientras
esperamos los resultados legales de las proximas dos semanas. Si se considerara un cambio
en las mitigaciones, cada distrito comunicara individualmente como se llevara a cabo ese
proceso de toma de decisiones. Como se menciond anteriormente, estos son pasos temporales
y planearemos comunicarnos con usted nuevamente el 18 de febrero o antes, una vez que se
complete el proceso de apelacion.

Gracias por su cooperacion.



Atentamente,

Christine Sefcik, Ed.D. Superintendente Grant Community High School District 124
Scott Schwartz, Ed.D. Superintendente Distrito Escolar Gavin 37

Bob Gold, Superintendente Distrito Escolar 38 de Big Hollow

Heather Friziellie, Ed.S. Superintendente Distrito Escolar Fox Lake 114



